
October 1, 2025 

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 

Psalms 34:1  I will bless the LORD at all times: his praise shall continually be in my mouth.  

 Greetings from Mexico!  After our summer activities, we had the privilege of taking a group of 
people on a missions trip to hold an evangelistic campaign with our home missionaries Ivan and 
Melissa in Colombia.  The Lord blessed, and we were able to see first time visitors in every service 
along with people being saved.  We pray that there will be fruit that remains, and that the church will 
continue to grow as a result. 

 In September, we also started the fourth year of the Bible college.  There are twenty-one full 
time students this semester.  We are excited about the new students that have come and pray God will 
do a great work in them.  Lord willing, in May of 2026 we will have our first graduating class of 
seven. 

 We are busy preparing for the upcoming events that lie ahead. Mount Calvary Baptist Church 
will be celebrating their 25th anniversary in November, and preparations for our annual Christmas 
cantata are under way.  We sure appreciate your prayers for these activities.    

 For the next six weeks we are going to be in the states reporting back to several of our 
supporting churches.  We ask that you pray with us for the churches in our absence.  Your faithful 
prayers and support is not taken for granted.  May the Lord continue to richly bless you as you serve 
Him. 

In Christ, 

Matt and Annetta Johnson 

II Cor. 4:5


